

### Welcome to Fox Creek School Year End



# **Parent Newsletter**

#### Principal's Message

To the Fox Creek School Learning Community,

Thank you for another wonderful and productive school year. I can't thank everyone enough for your endless hours of volunteering, chaperoning, reading, organizing, donating and doing whatever was necessary to support students—both at home and at school. Special thanks to our School Council who, as usual, went above and beyond the call of duty to provide whatever was necessary to add to our students' already rich school experience.

That experience could not occur without the endless energy, skills and devotion of the Fox Creek School staff. Thanks and well done to an incredible group of professionals.

A final word to Fox Creek students: Thank you for all your hard work throughout the school year. I am so honored to be your principal; you make me proud to be a leader at Fox Creek School. You keep me laughing and young at heart. I am grateful for your joy, astute insights and amazing talents. Best wishes to our graduating grade 12s, whom I will miss greatly—please come back and visit. I hope everyone has a safe and happy summer break.

Until next school year, here's wishing you love, laughter and learning.

Ian Baxter Principal Fox Creek School

#### **Email List:**

If you would like to be added to our email list and receive an electronic version of our newsletter, please contact Mrs. Thackeray at the office or pamela.thackeray@ngps.ca





Dates to mark your calendar

Sept. 3<sup>rd</sup>: 1st day back





#### **NEWS FROM ELEMENTARY**

The following students received virtue of "Respect" for the month of June:



K. AM- Wyatt Burnett-Wiltse

K. PM- Evalina LaRose

1D- Kaelyn Fisher

2G- Cowen Palmer

3S- Khayzen DeGuzman

40- Peyton Barker

4W- Annie Gallinger

5C- Liam Palmer

6S- Sebastian Mackenzie

### Students who received certificates for the Virtue of "Respect"







### **Lunchroom Helpers**



### **Patrollers**







# **Elementary Track & Field Awards**













Box 88, Fox Creek, Alberta T0H 1P0 Ph. (780) 622-3742 Fax: (780) 622-3482 Email: foxcreek@ngps.ca







# **Most Improved Students**



Box 88, Fox Creek, Alberta T0H 1P0 Ph. (780) 622-3742 Fax: (780) 622-3482 Email: foxcreek@ngps.ca





## **Citizenship Award**



### **Sophia Lee Award**







## **Outstanding Accomplishment**

















## Merv Zaddery Award







### ndergarten Grad: Blast off to Grade 1









# **Elementary Track & Field Day**









# **Provincial Track & Field Meet in Calgary**











#### **Outdoor Learning Space**

Fox Creek School is very excited to be commencing on our new project of creating an Outdoor Learning space on the location of the decommissioned pool site. The first step is planting some trees and laying sod thanks to a grant from Trees Canada funded by Pembina Pipeline Corporation. We are looking forward to the naturalization of this space and the creation of a shade area at our new upper elementary basketball courts. With the trees and sod in, the school will continue working on the site to create planters, seating, a living wall, and more!





Box 88, Fox Creek, Alberta T0H 1P0 Ph. (780) 622-3742 Fax: (780) 622-3482 Email: foxcreek@ngps.ca









A huge Thank You to Encana for their financial support of \$3000 towards the new CNC Computerized Router!

A huge Thank-You to Shell Community Grants Program for choosing Fox Creek School to be the recipient of \$5000 support towards the new CNC computerized router; as well as another \$5000 towards our outside classroom. We really appreciate all the help and support to provide these opportunities for our school!!